


County Administrator explained to the board that along with the financing for the Motor Grader 

he would like to include financing for a Senior Center vehicle. He stated that this is the vehicle 

that is used for the Meals on Wheels program and that the Ford Focus that they were driving can 

no longer be driven. Public Works Director Rigdon stated that it needs a new transmission and it 

would cost more for the transmission to be fixed than the car is actually worth. Public Works 

Director agreed to delay the purchase of Dump Truck and Motor Grader so that the county could 

use the funds for the Meals on Wheels vehicle. County Administrator Zellner stated that he had 

looked at a new van from Alan Vigil for a cost of around $22,000.00. County Administrator 

Zellner stated that he would like to blend the two purchases under one lease because otherwise, 

the money for the Senior Center vehicle will have to come from another source. Currently, the 

employee from the Senior Center is driving the Constable's car assigned to the Magistrate Court. 

Commissioner Thrash asked if there was another department in the county that has a vehicle 

available and County Administrator Zellner stated that all of the vehicles have high mileage and 

are in need ofrepair. A replacement car might be worse. The board compared the numbers and 

continued discussion on the pros and cons of all the financial options given. County Clerk 

Davidson shared with the Board that Southern Rivers has an "Operation Round up Grant" that 

can be used to purchase a Meals on Wheels vehicle if awarded. Applications for the grant must 

be received by February 22nd, 2017. The maximum amount of the grant is $10,000, 00. County 

Administrator Zellner stated that if they go with the 60 month lease they could tum the 

equipment back in and start a new lease. Commissioner Traylor pointed out that if they went 

with the 72 month lease for a rate of 2.4 7 percent then at the end of the 72 months they could set 

aside $30,000.00 after five years. Commissioner Thrash made a motion to table the purchase of 

the Senior Center Vehicle and purchase the Motor Grader using the Finance Option from BB&T 

for a term of 72 months and a rate of2.47 percent. Vice-Chairman Horton seconded the motion. 

The motion passed unanimously. 

V. Adjournment

Vice-Chairman Horton made a motion to adjourn the meeting at approximately 11: IO a.m. 

Commissioner Thrash seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 






